UNITED KINGDOM NATIONAL CADET CLASS ASSOCIATION
Minutes of a meeting of the Committee of the UKNCCA held on 2nd July 2011 at 10.30am
at Datchet Water Sailing Club.
Present: Claire Bridge (Chair), David Elliott (Treasurer), Mark Ingall, Yiorgos Palierakis, Steve Smith, Howard Warrington, John Wilson

1) Welcome and Confirmation of Quorum

Claire welcomed members to the meeting and confirmed that it was quorate.

2) Apologies for Absence

Simon Flack (Measurer), Katie Shorrock (Secretary), Phil Unwin
3) Approval of the Minutes of the Committee Meeting held on 21st April 2011
It was agreed that the final sentence of the penultimate paragraph of Item 6 be amended to read "It was agreed that in future all venues, accommodation and travel be arranged by the Class Administrator." Subject to this amendment and correction of minor typing errors, the minutes were agreed as a correct record of the meeting and signed by Claire.
4) Matters Arising from the Minutes not covered in the Agenda
Steve commented that there were a number of actions required out of the last meeting. David confirmed that he had met with Chris to agree the allocation of expenses. John advised he had been unable to contact Mike McNamara, but Yiorgos reported on a brief conversation in which Mike had confirmed he wished to continue as coach to the UKNCCA National Squad. Chris had firmed up the venues for 2012. Mike Crowe had withdrawn his expression of interest in becoming Event Safety Officer. Phil had still to respond on his conversation with Carl Anderson regarding a home for the ET RIB. The registration process had worked well at this event. Mark Ingall would explore the possibility of having an application form which covered all the year’s events. Action: Mark, Phil.
5) 2011 National Championships
Claire explained that Duncan Ayre had advised that he could attend the meeting if required, but would need notice of an hour and a quarter. In view of the possibility that the meeting could be adjourned at anytime, it was agreed that Claire would report on a telephone call with Duncan the previous evening.

Claire advised that Stone SC were keen to ensure that they were not seen as a cheap alternative to other venues and wished to charge the same fee as Torquay last year, ie £160. David recalled a statement made by Tony Smith following the 2010 Nationals that the Class would aim to achieve a reduction in the Entry Fee and John also recalled a similar discussion. The Race Officer had kindly offered a donation of £500 towards costs and would not be charging a fee for his services. The Committee felt that they could not simply agree to an Entry Fee of £160 without appropriate justification and considered a figure based on forecast expenditure, perhaps around £120 would be reasonable. David would prepare a budget based on the 2010 Nationals. Action: David.
David suggested that the Nationals could be used to raise funds for the World Team Fund, which currently stood at around £10,000. This would be sufficient to make grants of £300 to GBR team members attending the 2011 Worlds in Germany and £1,000 to those selected for the 2012 Worlds in Australia. Steve made an alternative suggestion that each club could be given a target to raise each year. Based on 150 boats, the sum of £20 per boat per annum would raise £9,000 over a three-year cycle. This would be included as an Agenda item at the next meeting. Action: Katie.
6) Addition of Katie Shorrock as a signatory to the Cater Allen bank account  

It was agreed that Katie Shorrock in her capacity of Secretary of the UKNCCA be added to the list of Authorised Signatories to the bank account maintained with Cater Allen Private Bank. Action: Claire, David, Katie.
7) To elect a person to represent the UKNCCA at the ICCA General Assembly to be held in Germany

It was agreed that Claire should represent the UKNCCA at the General Assembly. The meeting discussed various initiatives which it wished the ICCA to consider and David explained that these could be put forward at the Sailors and Open Forums taking place in advance of the General Assembly. A reception hosted by the ICCA for committee members from National Associations was also scheduled for the second Measurement Day and this would also provide an opportunity to share these ideas.

8) Preliminary accounts for the period to 31st May 2011 and AGM preparation

David reported that the final bank statement should be received this weekend, which would allow him to complete the accounts.  He advised that the accounts required review in accordance with the constitution and had sought an indication of cost from his accountants, which was in the region of £700. John offered to approach his Finance Director to see if he could assist and would report back. Action: John.
Katie and Chris were preparing the Agenda for the AGM, which had to be sent out at least 14 days in advance of the meeting. Howard suggested that the four Officers should be the only Committee Members on the top-table. 
The meeting discussed the importance of attracting candidates to stand for election to the Committee and other roles which were becoming vacant. These included Class Measurer and Event Safety Officer. Steve also advised he would not be seeking re-election. Howard explained how the poor handling of an issue relating to the squad selection process had alienated a parent and John agreed to investigate this. (Over lunch, John obtained a copy of a letter sent by Tony Smith which set out the decision made but gave no explanation behind it.)
Steve considered it important to explain to parents how the Class was dependent on them volunteering. It was agreed that Committee members should speak to any parents whom they felt would be interested in standing for election and that Claire should write a personal letter to each family. Yiorgos offered to assist with the merging of names and addresses. Steve Jones from Royal Torbay was suggested as a possible candidate for the committee. Action; Claire, Yiorgos.
It was agreed that development of the Class remained a key objective and consideration was given to approaching the RYA about the possibility of funding a part-time Development Officer in addition to their existing support. John and Yiorgos asked that they be involved in the discussions with the RYA on this topic and Yiorgos offered to prepare an Action Plan for the Development of the Class after contacting the RYA. This would be produced for approval by the Committee ahead of the AGM. Action: Claire, John, Yiorgos.
9) Naming of  “Indicators” as standalone events with individual identities and trophies 

Yiorgos had distributed ahead of the meeting a listing of proposed names for six National events which would be organised annually by the UKNCCA. These were; Inland Championships, Offshore Trophy, Jack Holt Trophy, Olympic Spirit Trophy, Golden Rudder Trophy and National Championships. David advised that he was caring for a number of "retired" trophies, which included a Nautilus Cup and it was agreed that this would be a suitable title for the Offshore Trophy. Steve asked that a register be compiled of these "retired" trophies and that consideration be given to including them within the Balance Sheet of the Association. David advised that under the terms of the Olympic Symbol etc. (Protection) Act 1995, which was amended in 2006 after London won the right to host the 2012 Games, use of the Olympic name and symbols is strictly prohibited. (Subsequent to the meeting the Alf Simmonds Memorial Trophy was found amongst the “retired” trophies and this would replace the Olympic Spirit Trophy. It was agreed that these titles should be adopted from 2012 onwards, with Notices of Selection for Teams and Squads referring to specific events rather than indicators. Action: Chris, David.
10) Any Other Business

The meeting considered the selection of venues within the context of the three-year cycle discussed at previous meetings.  It was agreed that the principle of “Rotation” should be followed, thereby ensuring that national events were spread around the country. Three areas were identified; East Coast, South Coast and West Coast. In the case of the National Championships, the East Coast is the venue for 2011, the South Coast has been selected for 2012 and therefore the 2013 should be at a venue in the West, such as Pwhelli. This principle should also be reflected in the selection of venues for the new National Trophies. Mark proposed that where a venue is selected which does not have a Cadet fleet, we should liaise with the Development Officer at the venue up to two years in advance about starting a fleet and also plan to hold one of the new Trophy events at the venue one year ahead of the Nationals. The Committee asked Claire to ask Chris to do the following;
1. To compile a list which shows all KNOWN Club event and include provisional schedule of the 6 National events  for the next 3 years

2. To  explore availability of venues for the 6 National Events based on the following

a. The list of venues provided by Steve Smith

b. Follow the proposed venue rotation of East, South, West suggested in the meeting

3. Consider the impact of training weekends from any such planning

4. Compile a proposed plan for approval by the committee

Yiorgos raised the issue of the structure of Squad Training for 2011/12 and the possibility of two residential elements, thereby reducing the cost. He offered to follow this up with John. Action: Claire, John, Yiorgis.
11) Date of Next Meeting

To be advised.
